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SUBJECT: Notice of Compliance Status Report – As of January 31, 2025

Attached is a status report on the Notice of Compliance (NOC) requests received and 
issued by the Labor Relations Office (LRO). The information is as of January 31, 2025.

An NOC is required if the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP) seeks 
to contract work for outside services that include a labor component. The LRO is 
responsible for issuing an NOC as verification that proposed contracts are in 
compliance with contracting out procedures under applicable City Charter Section 1022 
and a labor organization’s Memorandum of Understanding (MOU). Per the applicable 
MOU language, the LADWP must notify its labor organizations of proposed contracts 
involving bargaining unit work.

It is the responsibility of the requesting LADWP Division to submit a completed NOC 
request to the LRO. The LRO will notify the appropriate labor organization as needed 
and will help facilitate any requested meeting(s) with the labor organization with the goal 
of securing agreement. The LRO does not typically issue an NOC for a contract 
containing bargaining unit work to a requesting Division until a mutual agreement to 
proceed is reached with the labor organization.

A total of ten (10) NOCs were issued from January 1 to January 31, 2025, totaling 
$1,689,686,886. Since the last update provided to the Board of Water and Power 
Commissioners for the month of December 2024, the number of pending NOC requests 
has slightly decreased from fifty-four (54), totaling $8,516,080,625, to fifty, (50) totaling 
$7,604,085,766. 
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ATTACHMENT

 NOCs Issued (January 1 - 31, 2025) 
Pending NOC Requests as of January 31, 2025


